HEAD OF HOUSE

The house system is central to the success of the school. Heads of House shape the culture of the place and the character of the pupils. 

In addition to the teaching commitment (24/40), Heads of House are responsible for (within each House) creating and fostering school culture but more particularly:

l. 
Pastoral care and development of individual pupils in conjunction with Tutors, to include:

· organising and chairing case conferences 

· keeping pupil records, writing reports, letters for employers and outside agencies (EWO, Police, Psychological Service/Child Guidance,                  Medical  Offices and Social Services ) 

· mentoring individuals as appropriate 

· discipline of individuals within the school discipline routine, and in liaison with departments 

· advising the Pastoral Deputy on matters concerning individual pupils 

· contact with parents including home visits, and interviewing, with Tutors, all Year 7 parents in the Autumn term.

2. 
Developing the House as an entity within the school:

· by holding weekly House Assemblies 

· by organising House teams and events, with the relevant departments 

· by promoting a sense of identity (“House Spirit”) 

· by use of House/Tutor notice boards and internal messaging 
3. 
Leading a team of Tutors, including:

· issuing weekly bulletin of house messages to tutor teams

· chairing regular meetings of House Tutors (minutes and agendas); 

· contributing to, and support of, Tutorial work in Tutorial time.

4. 
As a Senior member of Staff:

· advising SLT in the development of the pastoral curriculum
· attending Pastoral Meetings and others as necessary 

· supporting the appraisal process, both individually and within the House.

5. 
Each Head of House has some responsibility for a particular Year Group; these duties are generally of an administrative nature and reflect particular needs (e.g. Year 7 Induction, Year 9 Options) and are reviewed annually.

Telephone enquiries may be made to Ms Rigg, Deputy Headteacher or to the Headteacher.  Further details about the school, including the most recent Ofsted report and examination results, are available on our website at www.kennetschool.co.uk. 
